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Minutes of Henfynyw Community Council meeting 
held in Llwyncelyn Memorial Hall                            

14th Sept 2022 at 7.30 pm  
 
 
Present: 
Councillors Eiddwen Merritt (Chair), Wyn Jones, Gerallt Davies,  
Carys Morgan, Hywel Lloyd and Ruby Williams. 
  
Also, present:  
Our County Councillor Marc Davies and The Clerk. 
 
Apologies:  
 Councillors Garym Roberts, Wyn Evans and Jocelyn Andrew.  
 
Disclosure of personal and prejudicial interests: 
None. 
 
Sympathy for our Queen: 
Our chairman gave her deepest sympathy for the death of our Queen 
Elizabeth II who passed away on September the 8th. There was a one 
minute’s silence as a mark of respect before our meeting started. 
 
Confirmation of last month’s meeting:  

It was resolved to approve the minutes of the meeting held in July 
and they were signed as being correct by the Chairman. 
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Matters arising from the meeting: 
Extra lighting in Oakford: 
Councillor Carys Morgan mentioned that she had asked Heledd and 
Arwyn how much the Committee would be prepared to contribute 
towards the light and she said that they were going to hold a 
meeting this month and would report back to us afterwards. Our 
County Councillor Marc Davies also said that he was going to contact 
Rhodri Llwyd, the Corporate Lead Officer and point out that this light 
would be beneficial as it would be within the speed limit in the 
village. 
 
Move bus stop: 
Our County Councillor Marc Davies said that there hadn’t been any 
further meetings but would report back on any developments. 
 
Planning matters: 
Application Ref. A220579. 
Red Lion, Ffosyffin, Aberaeron, SA46 0HA. 
Proposed demolition of external W.C. and erection of new W.C. 
attached to the public house. 
No objection. 
 
Any Other Business which requires urgent attention: 
Councillor Ruby Williams mentioned that the residents of Ffos-y-ffin 
had informed her that an extra light would be beneficial by Bro 
Ddewi (on the Church side) because that particular area is used often 
by pedestrians and school children to cross the road to the bus stop 
and can be quite dark, also this part of the road is within the speed 
limit in the village, our County Councillor Marc Davies said that he 
would discuss the matter with Simon Bray, an engineer in the 
Highways Department with Ceredigion County Council. 
 
The meeting finished at 8.20. 
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The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 12th of October. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


